## IBEW 575 SENIORS CLUB December 12, 2013

Meeting called to order by Chairman Mike Finn at 10am and followed by pledge of allegiance to the flag.

Members present: Mike Finn, Lonnie Ervin, Ed Mantell and Bill Tipton

Read and approved minutes of November's meeting. A moment of silence was for Brother Bascom Mills who died November 2, 2013.

One of the members at the November meeting was told that other retirees don't attend the Seniors Club meeting because of collection taken up at the meeting. Chairman Mike Finn wants to make it clear that any collection taken at our meetings is strictly voluntary and there is no requirement to make a contribution if you are present.

The Seniors Club source of income is all volunteer money given by members with the exception of the 50/50 drawing at local union meetings which is usually a small amount. The Seniors Club uses its money to help members who are having difficulty paying their dues and having plaques made for retiring members. If you would like to help us you can send a contribution to the IBEW 575 Seniors Club at P.O. Box 1544 Portsmouth, Ohio 45662.

Voluntary collection at the November and December meetings plus 50/50 drawing was \$159.00.

Next meeting January 9, 2014

Meeting adjourned at 11:00am, Bill Tipton Secretary